Mendocing County

MAR 16 2029

Planning & Byijq;
gé Building Services March 12", 2020

Dear Brent Schultz;
Director of Planning & Building Services,
Appeal for Case# UR 2019-0001

Thank you for sending my family and [ the Notice of Public Hearing being held in Ukiah
concerning the extension of 73 additional campsites at Wildwood Campground & RV Park at
29700 CA-20, Fort Bragg, California, 95437.

No, do not allow expansion of that disgusting nightmare of a campground, which would
add fuel to an already infestation of human squalor. If you read the Thursday edition of the local
Fort Bragg Advocate newspaper which publishes local news. you’ll discover some of the most
outrageous bewildering activities transpire at Lee Exum’s campgrounds of sleaze. This is a
residence for many customers who otherwise would be homeless, so they live in a slum lunatic
campground that attracts vagrants, junkies, alcoholics, the mentally deranged and twisted
individuals. This campground needs to be closed, not expanded.

There are posted evaluations by former customers who camped at the Wildwood
Campground online, which will make your hair stand-on-end. One ladies’ automobile posted a
picture of the gun shot holes fired into her trailer in the wee hours of the morning while she was
sleeping! A few years back the story of a man on drugs cut his penis off and bled to death.
People die at that campground. The stories are horrific and endless.

The Exum family are not honest people. Ask them where all the sewage goes... Maybe
down the creek to residences water wells? This is illegal and a health hazard.

[ have 5 acres of property next to the Wildwood Campground, and I have seen drug
transactions take place, cars and trailers abandoned and furniture left on our road, blocking
entrance to two residences and blocking their own fire exit. This is unacceptable. Close the
campground and do the people of Mendocino County a wonderful favor.

Most Sincerely,

Shirley Ann Moore
(707) 326 — 8668

4964 Canyon Drive,
Santa Rosa, CA, 95409



